

Telephone (603) 673-8855, ext. 213 Fax (603) 673-8136

TOWN OF BROOKLINE, NEW HAMPSHIRE SELECTBOARD

P.O. BOX 360 – 1 Main Street BROOKLINE, NH 03033-0360

Selectboard@brooklinenh.us

http://www.brooklinenh.us

Non-Public Minutes-(1) Selectboard Monday, March 21, 2022

Selectboard members present: Eddie Arnold, Brendan Denehy, Dana Ketchen, Steve Russo, and Ed Perry along with Town Administrator Tad Putney.

1 Ninth St

Tad reminded the Board that Stephanie Gay has been given until April 12th to remove the structure at 1 Ninth Street on Melendy Pond, or the town will do so. He said he will coordinate removal with Attorney Drescher, but is seeking the Board's approval to move forward with plans for demolition soon after the April 12th date, so the Melendy Pond Management Committee, which meets tomorrow night, can start planning for it. Dana asked that we be mindful there may still be cats living in the structure and asked that, if confirmed, we contact the Humane Society for assistance. Tad said there are chickens outside the structure as well. Dana offered to relocate the chickens. Steve moved, seconded by Brendan, to give the Melendy Pond Authority to move forward with plans for the demolition of the structure located at 1 Ninth Street should it not be done by the owner by the deadline of April 12th 2022; Voted Yes 5-0. Tad said the Brookline Public Works department will likely conduct the demolition and the cost will be paid from the Melendy Pond Revolving Fund. He said if there are hazardous materials present, we will need to contact a specialist for removal.

Minutes submitted by Sharon Sturtevant.

Eddie Arnold

Brendan Denehv

Dana Ketchen

Steve Russo

Ed Perry